
 
 

 

Good News for Walkers 

A new kissing gate has been installed on one of our footpaths leading out of Dundridge 

Meadow. The new gate has been funded by the Parish Council, with a Small Grant from 

Hampshire County Council, and contributions from the field owners.  Thanks are given 

to everyone involved, especially to the Ramblers volunteers for installing the gate.    

 

The Ramblers have also installed another kissing gate, this one on a footpath 

between   the Winchester Road and Botley Road.  The King’s Way footpath is 

now stile-free throughout Bishop’s Waltham. 

 

‘What’s On’ in Parish Council Venues  

For details of activities in Parish Council halls please 
look at the noticeboard in the Jubilee Hall foyer. 

 

 

 
  

 

 

Your Parish Councillors 
Barry Nicholson (Chairman)  896285  Robert Shields   894289 

Robin Howe (Vice Chairman)  896148  George Westcombe  893803 

Judy Marsh    896240  Pat Wilson   895742 

Steve Miller    891122  Terry Wilson   895742 

Stuart Jones    86069   Adam Wright   890905 

  
Council and Committee Meeting Dates  
(7.30pm Unless otherwise stated)  

January 2018       March 2018 

2nd   Planning, Environment and Highways Committee (6pm) 6th    Planning, Environment and Highways Committee (6pm) 

2nd   Finance, Policy and Resources Committee   6th   Finance, Policy and Resources Committee   

9th   Parish Council      13th Parish Council 

16th Halls and Grounds Committee    20th Halls and Grounds Committee 

23rd   Community Development Committee   27th Community Development Committee 

 

February 2018 

6th    Planning, Environment and Highways Committee (6pm) 

6th   Finance, Policy and Resources Committee 

13th Parish Council 

20th Halls and Grounds Committee 

27th Community Development Committee 

Email: parishclerk@bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk 

Website: www.bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk 

Parish Council Office 

The Jubilee Hall 

Little Shore Lane 

Bishop’s Waltham 

SO32 1EQ 

Phone: 01489 892323 

 

Public Transport 
You might be aware that Hampshire County Council are reviewing their financial plan, which includes a potential 

review of bus subsidies. Bishop’s Waltham Parish Council are asking for clarification and to be included in any 

consultation before a final decision. We are aware that Hampshire County Council are actively looking at other 

options. We will update the Parish as and when we have further information. 

 

 Country Market, Lunch Clubs,         

Sports Clubs, Children’s Activities                    

and so much more! 

New Parish Information Board 

A new information board has been installed in St George's Square.  We currently have 

advertising spaces available, if you would like your business to be included, please 

contact us on 01489 892323 or email: admin@bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk  

mailto:parishclerk@bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk
mailto:admin@bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk


 
 

 

 

BISHOP’S WALTHAM MATTERS 

 
This newsletter is brought to you by Bishop’s Waltham Parish Council  

Get updates as they happen. Join us on Social Media.   

Bishops Waltham Parish Council @BWCouncil 

 

Priory Park Clubhouse Kitchen 

Following a flood in April, Priory Park Clubhouse has been renovated. The new kitchen area was 

installed in October and now includes an oven and a dishwasher.  We do hope that the community 

can enjoy these new facilities. To hire any of our halls, please check out our website for further 

details: www.bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk. 

 

 

 

    

 

 

BECOME A PART OF OUR TEAM 
BECOME A PARISH COUNCILLOR 

 
Do you want to represent the views of local 
people, and have your say about the issues 

people care about? 

Do you want to make a difference and be a 
part of shaping the future of Bishops Waltham? 

Are you concerned about the community 
getting the services it needs? 

Do you want to decide how local money is 
spent to improve your community, and on 

which projects? 

 

In This Newsletter: 

• Parish Councillor Vacancies   

• Priory Park Clubhouse Kitchen 

• Remembrance Day Parade 

• Good News for Walkers 
 

 

• New Parish Information Board 

• Public Transport 
  
 

 

Remembrance Day Parade  

Thank you to all who helped organise, took part in and 

supported the annual Remembrance Sunday Parade and 

Church Service in Bishop’s Waltham last Sunday  
Photos by Rachel Edge  

 

 

Parish Councillor Vacancies 

There are currently three vacancies on Bishops Waltham Parish 

Council. 

To find out more about being a Parish Councillor; please visit our 

website >Parish Council >About the Council, speak to the Parish 

Council Clerk or an existing Parish Councillor about what’s involved, 

or why not come to a Parish Council Meeting? (see Parish Council 

notice boards for details) 

To put yourself forward, please contact Lindsay Edge, Parish Council 

Clerk, Bishops Waltham Parish Council, Jubilee Hall, Little Shore Lane, 

Bishops Waltham, Hampshire, SO32 1ED. 01489 892323.  

Alternatively, email:  parishclerk@bishopswaltham-pc.gov.uk 
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